Central Wyoming Groundwater
Guardian Team

Minutes of Meeting
September 9, 2019

Chairman Floyd Field called the meeting to order at 12:15 pm.

Members Present: Floyd Field, Bruce Pedersen, Brian Schroeder with Regional Water, and
Margaret Teevens. No guests were present.

Bruce made a motion to accept minutes of the July 25, 2019 meeting as amended to indicate
the unanimous vote to appoint Floyd Field as President. It was agreed that this would be a
lifetime appointment. Brian seconded. Motion passed.

Floyd reported that we had one bad testing location in Dempsey Acres and that the retest also
failed. The next testing of 10 sites in Dempsey Acres is scheduled for January.

Re-coating of the yard tank — a team from New Mexico will be working on re-coating weather
permitting. The roof structure is 50% gone so now a new roof is needed before the tank can be
painted. Regional Water is working on options for the tank. The new roof on the Wardwell tank
is nearing completion and the tank should be in service next week. Tower tank painting is
done. The tank was used this summer but is currently out of service.

The plant is currently running at 14 MGD. The hydrogen peroxide system is scheduled to be
up and running this year. Scada system under construction and the systems will run in parallel
until the new system comes fully online.

Hydrant flushing of Pioneer is complete.

Mike/Brian will contact Casper College to get an update on the GIS/Natrona County Health
Department septic system mapping project.

The next meeting will be December 5, 2019.

Motion to adjourn by Bruce, 2™ by Brian. Meeting adjourned.

Respectfuily,
Margaret A Teevens
Secretary Groundwater Guardians



